The Presidents Corner

February 22nd, 2019

What crazy weather we are having!! Our Laughlin trip was partially rained out, Valentine's Day Ladies Ride was a bust and our last ride to the Hieroglyphic Mountains was drowned in hail, water, and cold temperatures. The upcoming forecast is that warmer weather is on the way but that also means snow melt and high water in streams and creeks.

Our next club meeting, March 8th 2019 will also be our annual election meeting and traditional pizza party. The menu will be pizza, (several styles and varieties) boneless wings (three flavors) and salad with several dressings. Desserts are welcome. Please contact Don Phelps, donphelps1949@gmail.com with the number of persons attending including guests. Members are free of charge but guests will be \$5.00 per person

If you have an interest in becoming an officer, two positions are open this year being Secretary and Treasurer. Our current Secretary, Kathy Silvers and current Treasurer, Sam Ramsey have agreed to renew but there still needs to be an election. Please contact our election chairperson, Sarah Till at <a href="https://distriction.org/dtill.gov/dti

Keep watch for emails about ride notice changes and upcoming events as things may change with weather and trail conditions.

Stay safe, dry, and warm. See you on the trail.

Don Phelps-Club President